
 
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority   
National Park Authority – 27 April 2016 

Report No. 24/16 
 National Park Authority 

 
 

REPORT OF DIRECTOR OF PLANNING 
 
 
SUBJECT:  PLANNING ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REPORT 2014-2015 
 
 
Purpose of Report:  To bring to members’ attention the performance of the National 
Park Authority’s planning department in comparison with other local planning 
authorities during the period 2014-2015. 
 
Background :  In March 2016 The Welsh Government produced a cumulative report 
of all the statistical data collected from all 25 local planning authorities in Wales.  The 
intention of the report is to provide a clear picture of the state of planning in Wales, to 
identify where service standards are falling below acceptable levels, to identify areas 
of good practice and to promote sharing of good ideas and to encourage local 
planning authorities to improve their performance. 
 
The attached Welsh Government Report has been annotated to clearly identify the 
PCNPA’s performance. 
 
Overall, the rating of the PCNPA planning department during the year 2014-15 is 
above average in most target areas.  The planning performance framework (see A3 
sized Annex A shows that we have performed consistently with 85.7 % of all 
applications being dealt with within the required timescale.  Where applications are 
refused and go to appeal the PCNPA is winning its case and 76.9% of all appeals are 
being dismissed. 
 
With regard to customer service, the ability of members of public being able to 
address development management committee and the provision of a duty officer is 
valued.   
 
The areas to address are the housing land supply which is limited and below the 5 
year housing land supply target.  This is being monitored and will be recalculated as 
part of the local plan review process.  The website has only partial online access to 
all elements of the planning process.  The limitations of the website are well 
recognised and the Authority is currently reviewing all the options for updating this – 
it is an issue which is linked closely to the need for a robust document management 
system. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Members note the report and the good performance of its planning department. 
 
 
Background Documents 
None. 
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(For further information, please contact) 
 
Author:  Jane Gibson – Director of Planning  
Consultees:,  Alan Hare – Business Manager, Martina Dunne – Head of Park 
Direction, Tegryn Jones – Chief Executive 
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